
Reply to comment by reviewer #2: 

Dear Dr. Rousseau,  

we considered the comment by reviewer #2 by mentioning that the average tropospheric aerosol 

optical depth in modern times is larger than the value assumed in our paper, as suggested by the 

reviewer. We also cite the reference mentioned by reviewer #2.  

Many thanks for your help with our manuscript! 

Sincerely,  

       Christian von Savigny 


